
2024 POHP Non-Select Letter 1 

 

Minnesota Housing 
400 Wabasha St. N  
Suite 400  
St. Paul, MN 55102 
 
July 8, 2024 

 

Dawn Bacon 

Executive Director 

Moorhead Public Housing Agency 

800 2nd Avenue North 

Moorhead, MN 56560 

 

RE: 2024 Publicly Owned Housing Program (POHP) Request for Proposals 
Riverview Heights, D6387 

Dear Dawn Bacon, 

Thank you for submitting an application to Minnesota Housing’s Publicly Owned Housing Program 
(POHP).  In response to the recent Request for Proposals (RFP), Minnesota Housing received requests 
in excess of $92 million. The 2023 Minnesota Legislature authorized $41 million in General Obligation 
(GO) bond proceeds for POHP. The application that you submitted was one of 42 reviewed, but 
unfortunately, it was not selected for further processing.  
 
We anticipate an additional RFP round of POHP funding will be announced this coming winter. 
Announcements will be posted on Minnesota Housing’s website and sent out via Multifamily Housing 
eNews. 
 

Staff is available to discuss the RFP process and provide feedback on your submitted application. If you 
would like to schedule a debrief meeting, please contact Janine Langsjoen, POHP Program Manager, at 
651.296.6354 or janine.langsjoen@state.mn.us. 
 
Again, thank you for your interest in POHP. We look forward to the possibility of partnering with you in 
upcoming years. 

Sincerely, 

 

James Lehnhoff 

Assistant Commissioner, Multifamily 

https://www.mnhousing.gov/
https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/MNHOUSING/subscriber/new?topic_id=MNHOUSING_77
https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/MNHOUSING/subscriber/new?topic_id=MNHOUSING_77
mailto:janine.langsjoen@state.mn.us

